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PRINCIPALôS COLUMN 
 

Last week when we were boarding the buses 
on the way to Buckhorn to FINALLY get some 
outdoor miles in for the Walk for Virtues, I 
pulled my winter coat tighter and put on my 
gloves and looked at the bleak sky.  I thought, 
ñUgh, I hope it doesnôt rain on us.ò I had spent 
the morning re-scheduling buses and talking to 
teachers and parents about the temperature, 
layers of clothing, and the ills wet feet.  As I 
was holding the door open, one the fourth 
grader came bounding down the step and 
through the door, half skipping, half walking 
and said with a smile, ñLooks like the sun is 
coming out, Mrs. Kolb!ò  Her perspective took 
me by surprise, and I looked at her, took a 
second look at the gray, overcast sky and said, 
ñI think you are right!ò   
 

It is all a matter of perspective.  The actual sun 
didnôt come out that day, but the smiles on the 
faces of the children when they reached 
Buckhorn State Park was sunshine enough.  It 
really is all a matter of how you see things. 
 That childôs comment made me see things 
differently, which is why this is a beautiful 
place to work! 
 
 

Sincerely, 

   

Tiffany Kolb 
 

    
 
 

 

CONGRATULATIONS BISHOP CALLAHAN! 
On Sunday, April 30th, Bishop Callahan celebrated 
the 40th Anniversary of his priesthood. When the 
teachers and staff were in LaCrosse for the spring 
Diocesan meeting, Mrs. Kolb presented him with a 
special flower-filled box with pictures and messages 
from all the students and staff, created by Mrs. 
Finger.  It appears that he loves the gift! 
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MAY CROWNING 
Thank you to all of the parents and 
grandparents who attended the May Crowning 
Ceremony.  This traditional Catholic ritual of 
honoring Mary in the month of May has existed 
for centuries!  Catholics venerate Mary as the 
Mother of our Lord. We pray to her and seek her 
guidance.  Mary was not only chosen as the 
Mother of Jesus, she was served as an example 
of humble and selfless living.   
 

Congratulations to our children who were 
selected as May Crowning representatives 
because they embody the qualities of Mary: 
gentleness, kindness, and willingness to serve 
others. 
 

PK - Cooper Thayer & Ryleigh Vinopal 
K - Presley Sonnenberg & Jonathan Riley 

1 - Sophia Horn & Zeke Fish 

2 - Gracey Kobylski, Dylan Rodebaugh & 
Chelsea Thompson 

3 - Tyler Seagren & Sophie Randall 
4 - Logan Lund & Sami Zenthoefer 
5 - Eli Hallwood & Naome Pouillie 

6 - Ethan Lulich &  Annah Lund 

7 - Mia Quist & Kadin Peil 
8 - Matthew Gunther & Haley Heath 

 
 

YOUTH SACRISTAN  
Zach Lund has been learning and practicing the 
ministry of the sacristan over the past several 
months.  Mrs. Thayer helped him learn the skills 
and appropriate techniques to lay out the 
chalice, cloths and bread and wine to prepare 
for daily Mass.  Each morning, Zach arrives at 
school early enough so he can perform this 
ministry of service before school begins.  Thank 
you Zach for the generous and selfless way you 
are serving our church! 
 

 

BAND MEETING FOR GRADE 5 

The registration meeting for next yearôs sixth 
grade band will be held on Thursday, May 11, in 
the Olson Middle School Auditorium at 6:00 p.m. 
 Both parents and students are encouraged to 
attend.  If your child is interested in joining band, 
6th grade is the time to do so.  Waiting until 7th or 
8th grade to start is more difficult because 
students are then a year or two behind their 
classmates.  Starting in 6th grade is the best way! 
  

 



    
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



CLEAN UP DAY! 
Students were helping out all over with 
clean-up projects last week!  The first 
graders took some time to ñClean the Earthò 
on ñC-dayò and picked up sticks and trash 
around the lower playground area.  Likewise, 
the 3rd graders walked down to Riverside 
Park and picked up litter and cleaned up 
items.  Thank you to these teachers for 
making this happen and thank you to the 
parents who regularly remind children to pick 
up garbage they might see on the sideways 
and school ground! 
 

The eighth grade students helped clean up 
the St. Patrick cemetery.  Special thanks to 
Carroll Kaiser and Pat Walsh for setting this 
up and for Corrine Kaiser for providing 
home-baked cookies for the kids.  The 
students worked quickly, made great 
progress and enjoyed hearing the stories of 
Mr. Kaiser and Mr. Walsh.   
 

 

 

THANK YOU JARRETT! 
The students of Grades Two and Three have been 
blessed with an extra-ordinary tutor for the last 
several months.  Jarrett Dolata, high school junior, 
has been coming from Mauston High School for 90 
minutes every day since January.  He assists the 
students in small groups and helps Ms. Benz and 
Mrs. Stevens with classroom tasks.  The students 
love having him there and he is doing a great job. 
 Thank you for your help, Jarrett! 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Vacation Bible School 
Mark your calendars now! The St. Patrickôs 
Parish will be having a Vacation Bible School 
this summer from August 7th to the 11th. The 
camp will run from 8:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. 
The camp will be for students entering Pre-K 
to 6th grade. Students that are in grades 7 
through 9 will act as Junior Counselors and 
those in Grades 10 to 12 will be Counselors. 
If you have any questions, please email 
Cassandra Thayer at 
re@stpatricksmauston.com.  

TRACK TEAM 

The St. Pat's Track Team has a packed 
schedule with seven track meets in a short 
spring season.  Students in grades five 
through eight, both boys and girls, are 
encouraged to join the track team.  This year, 
there are over thirty students on the track 
team.  Student athletes can complete in long 
and short sprinting events, as well as distance 
running and relay races that are both sprints 
and longer distances.  Students are also 
trained in a variety of field events including 
long jump, high jump, shot put and discus.      
Thank you to our head coaches, Cathy 
Thrasher and Brenda Belk, for finding specialty 
coaches who help out and for providing great 
leadership! Thank you to the parents, who 
have been very supportive of the track and 
field program this year by providing 
transportation to practice fields and to some 
away meets. Special thanks to Ken and Dawn 
Hallwood for sharing the ñhome-trackò as a 
place for practice while the MHS track is under 
construction! 
 

 

GRADUATION MASS 
The St. Patrick School Graduates will be 
celebrated at a Graduation Mass on 
Wednesday, May 24th at 7:00 PM. The 
graduates, their families, the school staff, 
parishioners, and friends and supporters of 
St. Patrick School are invited to attend. 
 Diplomas will be conferred at the end of the 
mass and there will be a reception following 
the Mass in Reardon Hall. 
 

mailto:re@stpatricksmauston.com

